

TRƯỜNG CAO ĐẲNG XÂY DỰNG
THÀNH PHỐ HỒ CHÍ MINH
KHOA KHOA HỌC CƠ BẢN
BỘ MÔN: NGOẠI NGỮ

MÃ ĐỀ: 8126

Thời gian làm bài: **60 phút**

Được sử dụng tài liệu (Có/Không): **Không**

ĐỀ KIỂM TRA GIỮA KỲ

Học kỳ: I - Năm học 2025 – 2026

Học phần:

ANH VĂN 1

Ngành: CAO ĐẲNG

Hệ: Cao đẳng

Lớp:.....

I. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D). Mark your choice on the answer sheet. (60 marks)

Which word is stressed differently from the others?

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1. A. open | B. listen | C. visit | D. design |
| 2. A. family | B. engineer | C. architect | D. newspaper |
| 3. A. mechanic | B. musician | C. scientist | D. policeman |

Which word is the odd one out?

- | | | | |
|-------------------|------------|-----------|-------------|
| 4. A. businessman | B. actress | C. mother | D. aunt |
| 5. A. children | B. people | C. men | D. students |
| 6. A. beautifully | B. easily | C. late | D. slowly |

Vocabulary and grammar

7. Kelly often _____ motorbike to work.
A. ride B. rides C. to ride D. cans ride
8. Mary: “_____ do you go to school every day?” – Benny: “At 6.45 a.m.”
A. How long B. Why C. What time D. How often
9. Her son is thirteen, so he _____ in this playground.
A. can't come B. can to come C. cans come D. can comes
10. This is _____. Do you like it?
A. a interesting film B. film interesting
C. a film interesting D. an interesting film
11. My father often buys some newspapers. _____ reads _____ at home.
A. They/ it B. He/ them C. They/ them D. He/ it
12. “How is your baby?” - “_____.”
A. Thank you, and you? B. She's at school
C. It's from England D. He's fine. Thanks
13. There is _____ famous singer in this festival. Can you _____ to see?
A. a/ come B. an/ to come C. a/ comes D. the/ to come
14. “Excuse me? Where can I leave my car?” – “There is a/an _____ overthere.
A. post office B. cinema C. parking lot D. airport
15. The traffic in this city is very terrible. Which word is OPPOSITE with the underlined word?
A. exciting B. great C. boring D. quiet
16. These students often have guitar classes _____ Friday every week.
A. by B. in C. a D. on
17. My uncle's children are my _____.
A. cousins B. brothers C. sisters D. aunts
18. A/An _____ is a person who can sells things.
A. electrician B. shop assistant C. architect D. reporter
19. This _____ my friend and _____ is her son.
A. are / that B. are / those C. is / these D. is / that
20. I'm not very keen on _____ sport programs _____ TV.
A. doing/ with B. listening/ in C. watching/ on D. reading/ from

21. There aren't _____ markets in this village, but there is _____ grocery store.
A. a / a B. any / some C. some / a D. any / a
22. A/ An _____ is a person who serves food and drinks on a plane.
A. flight attendant B. shop assistant C. journalist D. astronaut
23. Maria has her own hobbies and I also have _____ hobbies.
A. we B. my C. me D. I
24. Hoa: "_____ do you go to the cinema, Lan?" – Lan: "Twice a year. And you?"
A. When B. What C. How often D. How much
25. Her son has a flat in the centre of the city. _____ flat is very lovely.
A. A B. The C. An D. These
26. My friend's son is _____ interpreter.
A. the B. be C. a D. an
27. _____ there _____ flowers in the living room?
A. Are/ any B. Is/ any C. Do/ some D. Are/ some
28. The table is _____ to the chair and the armchair.
A. in B. on C. next D. come
29. Excuse me? Is there a / an _____ near here? I want to buy some stamps.
A. train station B. café C. airport D. post office
30. Her boyfriend always does his work _____.
A. careful B. carefully C. good D. quick

II. There are four sentences marked A, B, C and D. Choose the sentence that has the same meaning as the original one. Mark your choice on the answer sheet. (10 marks)

31. How old is your mother?

- A. How many years old is your mother have?
B. How long does your mother have years old?
C. What does your mother have years old?
D. What is your mother's age?

32. This department store is near my house.

- A. My house is across from the department store.
B. My house is behind the department store.
C. My house isn't far from the department store.
D. My house is above the department store.

33. Her family has four people.

- A. There are four people in her family.
B. Everyone thinks that her family is a big one.
C. Four people in her family are my friends.
D. There is a famous person in her family.

34. My friend often rides a motorbike to work.

- A. My friend always goes to work by car.
B. My friend often goes to work by motorbike.
C. My friend's motorbike isn't always good for him.
D. My friend always fixes his motorbike to work.

35. Where is your cousin from?

- A. Where is your cousin come from?
B. What's your cousin's country?
C. How is your cousin?
D. Where does your cousin come from?

III. Each sentence has ONE mistake. Find it. Mark your choice on the answer sheet. (10 marks)

36. My friend like listening to music when he does exercise every day.
A B C D
37. There aren't some fresh flowers in their office every day.
A B C D
38. Do you need to go to the market to buy stamps?
A B C D
39. In my hometown there are any supermarkets and convenience groceries stores.
A B C D
40. Tommy is 10 years old. He eats meat but he do not eat fish.
A B C D

IV. The words below are not order. Put the words into the correct order to make sentences. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D). Mark your choice on the answer sheet. (10 marks)

41. **get / you / on / do / early / up / Sundays / ?**
A. Do you get on early up Sundays?
B. Do you up get on early Sundays?
C. You do get up on Sundays early?
D. Do you get up early on Sundays?
42. **What / free / you / do/ your / time / often / in / ?**
A. What time do you do often in your free?
B. What do you do often in your free time?
C. What do you often do in your free time?
D. What time do your free do in you often?
43. **mother / often/ my / goes /twice /month / shopping / a / .**
A. My mother goes often shopping twice a month.
B. My mother often goes shopping twice a month.
C. My mother often goes twice a month shopping.
D. My mother often goes a month shopping twice.
44. **there / any / trees / house / flowers / behind / and / aren't / her / .**
A. Aren't there any trees and flowers behind her house.
B. There aren't any trees and her house behind flowers.
C. There aren't any trees and flowers behind her house?
D. There aren't trees and flowers any behind her house?
45. **stars / the / those / at / are / sky / night / in / bright / .**
A. Those sky are bright in the stars at night.
B. Those stars are bright in the sky at night.
C. Those night are bright in the sky at stars.
D. Those stars are night in the sky at bright.

V. Reading comprehension

Read the following passage and choose the best answer for the questions below. Mark your choice on the answer sheet. (10 marks)

24 Hours of Night – or DAY!

By Tom Sanders

I'm from New York, but now I live in the north of Norway in a small city. I like living here. I have an interesting job, and I like the people.

I work from 8:00 in the morning to 4:00 in the afternoon. I usually get up at 6:15. Then I take a shower and get dressed. At 6:45, I have breakfast and leave home at 7:15. My wife and

Page 3/4 – Final test 8126

children leave home at 8:00. The children start school at 8:30 and finish at 2:30. I get home about 5:00.

Our lives are different in the summer and the winter. In the summer, there are 60 days when the sun doesn't set. From May to June, it's light at midnight. And in the winter, we have 60 days of night. From November to January, it's dark at noon!

In the summer, we spend a lot of time outdoors. In the evening, we often have a barbecue on the beach and, on Friday nights, we sometimes go to outdoor concerts. In July, we go on vacation. We usually visit my family in New York and also spend some time with my wife's family in the mountains.

46. Where does Tom live now?

- A. He lives in a big city in New York.
- B. He lives in a small city in California.
- C. He lives in a small city in Norway.
- D. He lives in a small village in New York.

47. What time do Tom's wife and children leave home?

- A. They leave home at seven fifteen.
- B. They leave home at eight o'clock.
- C. They leave home at quarter to seven.
- D. They leave home at half past eight.

48. What is the weather like at midnight from May to June?

- A. It's light.
- B. It's dark.
- C. It's very hot.
- D. It's very cool.

49. When do they sometimes go to outdoor concerts?

- A. At weekends
- B. In cold nights
- C. On Friday nights
- D. On Sunday afternoons

50. In which month do they usually visit their family?

- A. In July
- B. In August
- C. In September
- D. In winter months

THE END!